March 15, 2023: CF Golf Course Minutes

Body:

CFGC Committee Meeting Minutes Agenda: March. 15, 2023 Meeting Time: 6:30 pm

Attendance: John Russell, Herb Snider, Bill Griffin and Dave Downey Absent/excused: Cliff Latray, Jeremy Thompson, and Cheryl Schuyler Employees: none Guests: Cheyanne Kerr and Bob LaTray Meeting called to order at: 6:30 pm

1. Old Business:

A. Review and approval of Feb 2023 minutes.

Discussion: none Motion to accept: Bill 2nd: John

B. Beautification needs:

a. Paint clubhouse (Open for April)

C. Improvements for the course:

a. Ladies #3 tee needs to be next priority (open for April)

b. Course concerns next year that we make effort to keep carts from coming close to the greens especially number 2 and 9, maybe even 5 (they were roped off in previous years) (open for April)

D. Update on greens mower- will schedule delivery in mid-April. (March)

E. Address Sr. tees options

a. Form advisory group to address Sr. tee. (open)

i. Contacted Lew Adams and he agreed to represent the Ole duffers on this.

ii. Mike Pickering also agreed to work with this

iii. Cliff spoke up last year and is willing to be the committee representative.

iv. Spoke with Cheryl her concern for the ladies is that the short holes are being chewed up when the men use irons. Where ever the placement of the sr. tee post are placed does not affect the lady golfers.

v. Would like a group of 5 or less to make recommendations, Pete Guiles was suggested as a possible participant.

b. We will have to bring this to the joint town boards because they must approve changes to the golf course, not so much developing temporary forward tees but enlarging the current ladies tees, including the making the alternate ladies tee on number 3.

F. Parking for Staff, discussed with Mandy and she is concerned her car couldn't get over the curb, I think we should begin next year with the expectation that the front of the building would be left open for Jreck "customers".

a. Curb removal? (Jeremy)

G. Working on getting alternate bid for trash collector (we need one that will empty completely)

a. Had a preliminary quote from Williamson, no response from Casella inquiry.

i. 3yd every other week would be \$140/ month, weekly would be \$240/ month.

ii. On the agenda to present this to the joint board in April.

H. Jreck payments from last year- are they up to date?

a. Chris said that they are still \$400 behind in last year's payments.

I. Both of our attendants from last year have accepted internships have already begun to advertise on FB and this week in the bargain hunter. Will need to set interview date.

a. Have received 2 applications to date, I am told that there are 2 more that have been picked up but not returned.

b. Interview set for 29 March 6pm at the town of Fine office at 15 minute incriminates. Will set a deadline for the applications 27 March.

J. Chris will order the credit card machine to arrive the beginning of April. (close)

K. Review of Financial Statements, Feb.

Discussion: None

Motion to approve: Herb Second: John All Approved

2. New Business:

A. Next Meeting: April 19 at 6:30 PM, Town of Fine Office

B. Set Calendar for this year. Based on previous years success beginning to have ground crew begin the last week of April (24th this year) works out good, with course opening on following week (1 April).

a. There was a suggestion that we give the ground crew 2 weeks previous to opening to better prepare the course. (essentially reducing the clubhouse availability by 1 week, but we control that anyway due to low use)

b. Tentative start date for the grounds crew is 17 April, official clubhouse opening is 1 May. The close date is 16 Oct. with the closing week beginning 9 Oct.

3. Committee member's input: Herb wanted to recognize the great work of our current ground crew.

4. Guest Input: Bob wanted to be sure that the date for the Men's member guest is on our calendar 27-29 July.

5. Motion to adjourn: John 2nd: Herb All Approved

Meeting Adjourned at 7:05

Respectfully submitted,

Dave Downey